

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901

Thursday, March 23, 2023

Re: Nonpublic Collaborative Discussion held pursuant to Section 313 of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended

Present: Joyce Connery, Chair

Thomas Summers, Vice Chair Jessie Roberson, Board Member

Christopher Roscetti, Technical Director Katherine Herrera, Deputy Technical Director Joseph Gilman, Deputy General Counsel

Tara Tadlock, Associate Director for Board Operations

Timothy Dwyer, Associate Technical Director Richard Tontodonato, Associate Technical Director Jonathan Plaue, Associate Technical Director

Zachary McCabe, Resident Inspector

Eric Richardson, Resident Inspector

Leigh Lin, Resident Inspector Douglas Minnema, Technical Staff Douglas Brown, Technical Staff David Campbell, Technical Staff

Topic: Board deliberations regarding upcoming Board Member travel to the Savannah River Site

Summary of matters and key issues discussed, prepared by Deputy General Counsel Joseph Gilman:

On March 23, 2023, the Board held a nonpublic collaborative discussion regarding the upcoming May 2023 Board Member travel to the Savannah River Site. Key issues included: (1) facilities the Board would like to visit, (2) topics that the Board would like to discuss with site personnel, (3) local interest groups that may want to meet with the Board during the trip, (4) other logistical considerations surrounding the trip, and (5) form and substance of Board communications to the Department of Energy relating to the trip.